THE TWIN HILLS WATER DISTRICT
Annual Meeting
Tuesday, June 6th 2023 at 7:00pm

MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL READ AND APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Call to order:
The meeting was held at the home of Larry Antosz, 182 Twin Hills Drive on Tuesday, June 6th 2023
The meeting was called to order by THWD President, Bryan Peretto at 7:04 PM.

Proof of Quorum:
Not fewer than 10 voters of the District shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business.

Also In Attendance: 
President:		√  Bryan Peretto
Vice-President:		√  Ryan Jones
Recording Secretary:	√  Jonathan Schnetzer
Treasurer:		√  Ron Vernier
Comptroller:		√  Larry Antosz
Directors:		√  Bill Peracchio
√  Greg Gordon
√  Luis Matos
√  Miranda Muro
√  Frances Murphy

Reading of approved minutes of prior meetings.
2022 Annual Meeting minutes read by Jonathan T. Schnetzer
· Motion to approve by Ron Vernier, seconded by Bryan Peretto, motion carries
2023 Board of Directors Meeting minutes read by Jonathan T. Schnetzer
· Motion to approve by Bill Peracchio, seconded by Ron Elliot, motion carries

Reports of Officers and Committees:

President:
Completed Actions
· Walls insulated and drywalled at lower pump house
· Contact info was posted on the Lower Pump House building
· Commercial use of water district resources. Proposed amendment to the Rules and Regulations - The fine for each occurrence shall not exceed $175
· July 2022 – Upper pump replacement / Feb 2023 – Conductor repair
Bylaw review: “All accounts more than 6 months overdue will be subject to periodic shutoff and liens”
· If water will be shut off or liens will be placed, notices will go out to the affected homes with assistance information.
· Bryan will look into restrictions on water shutoff such as time of year, children in the home, medical issues, etc.
· Discussed the disconnection and reconnection fee structure.

Comptroller:
· The Lead and Copper Rule
· This federal mandate requires the district to document the system make-up.  Including the pump houses, street mains, and plumbing within each home.
· Needs to be completed by October 24th, 2024
· Laframboise may be able to assist (perform tests) at the homeowner’s expense if necessary.
· A letter with questionnaire and information pamphlet can be sent out to each residence to gather the required data.
· Testing results from March 2023

Treasurer:
· Proposed Budget 
· All expenses for the district have been rising. The district needs to consider the long-term financial security to remain viable in the future
· Liens will help to get payments from delinquent homes.
· Raising late fee to 1.5% (Bylaw change. matches CT Water rate)
· Quarterly water usage pricing increase of $25 (Last increase was prior to 2013)
· A savings CD would generate interest on our account balance.  Ron to investigate further.
· Fee structures can be found on the district’s web site.

Quarterly increase of $25 per home (effective in upcoming September billing):
Motion to accept by Ron Elliot, seconded by Greg Gordon, motion passes.

Increase late fee from 1% to 1-½% and include an additional $25 late fee:
Motion to accept by Miranda Muro, seconded by Frances Murphy, motion passes.

Adoption of the budget:
Motion to accept budget by John Fortinato, seconded by Greg Gordon, motion passes.

Election of Officers and Directors:
Offered to take additional nominations from the floor.  Found none.

Proposed Slate:
President		- Bryan Peretto
Vice President		- Ryan Jones
Recording Secretary	- Jonathan Schnetzer
Treasurer		- Ron Vernier
Comptroller		- Larry Antosz
Directors (5)		- Bill Peracchio, Greg Gordon, Miranda Muro, Luis Matos, Frances Murphy

Motion to accept nominations: by quorum

Unfinished business
· The fence at the lower pump house needs to be installed.  Toby to complete.
· Generator and ATS install will be pushed out until other items are completed.
· (Bryan & Larry) An Emergency Preparedness Plan (source and pricing for delivered water) still needs to be created.
· (Ryan) Clearing the right-of-way.  Need to stake boundaries. Pricing will follow. Any unnatural debris deposited by homeowners will have to be relocated or a removal fee will be imposed. Homeowners within the right of way to receive a letter detailing when and how the clearing will occur.  The homeowners need to keep the area clear moving forward.  Following this round of clearing, the right-of-way will need a yearly touch up to prevent things from getting overgrown or out of control.
· Welcome Letter, explaining what the district is and how it operates.  Bryan will work with Ron and Miranda to create letters.


New Business
· Liability concerns on district property.  Bryan will install no trespassing signs at the lower pump house property.
· A Twin Hills Water District sign will be commissioned for the lower pump house.  Neighbor, Stu Nolte, will help create this new sign.
· Some homes are experiencing low water pressure.  It’s possible that the pressure switches need to be adjusted.  Ron will investigate further.
· Storage expansion was discussed.  Should the district look into adding 20,000 gallons of storage?  Topic to be discussed further at future meetings.

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn: by Ron Vernier, seconded by Ryan Jones.
Meeting adjourned at 8:14PM.
